
Special arrangements for FSD’s fire
protection work

     In view of the latest development of the local epidemic situation, the
Government needs to take further measures in order to significantly reduce
the flow of people and social contacts to stop COVID-19 from further
spreading in the community. The fire protection units of the Fire Services
Department (FSD) will maintain basic public services. For enquiries regarding
licensing matters, including fire services certificates, dangerous goods
licences, applications for dangerous goods vehicle inspections, fire service
installations acceptance inspections, compliance inspections of ventilating
systems and fee payments, please call the hotline 2733 7619 during office
hours.

     Meanwhile, starting from tomorrow (January 26), the Shroff Office and
Receipt and Dispatch Counter of the Licensing and Certification Command
Headquarters on the 5/F, Fire Services Headquarters Building (hotline during
office hours 2733 7619), and the Receipt and Dispatch Counters of the Fire
Safety Command Headquarters on the 7/F, Fire Services Headquarters Building
and other fire protection units (hotline during office hours 2170 9665), will
provide services from 10am to 12.30pm and from 2pm to 4pm on Mondays,
Wednesdays and Fridays. In order to reduce social contact to contain the
spread of the disease, members of the public are encouraged to settle
payments electronically as much as practicable. Details of the payment
methods are contained in the payment notice. 

     For complaints regarding fire hazards or dangerous goods, please call
the FSD Complaint Hotline 2723 8787.
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LCSD outsourced worker tests
preliminarily positive for COVID-19

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) today (January 25)
said that an outsourced worker has tested preliminarily positive for
coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19).

     The outsourced worker concerned worked at the Sports Funding Office of
the Leisure and Cultural Services Headquarters in Sha Tin District. He is a
support staff member who needs not have contact with the public. He last
performed duties on January 21. He underwent a compulsory COVID-19 test
earlier as there was a confirmed case at his residential estate, and was
notified today that he had tested preliminarily positive for COVID-19.

     The worker concerned has no recent travel history. He wore surgical
masks when performing duties, and his body temperature was normal when
undergoing temperature screening during work.

     The LCSD will arrange thorough cleaning and sterilisation at his working
area and the public utilities according to the guidelines of the Centre for
Health Protection (CHP).

     The LCSD is highly concerned about the COVID-19 epidemic and will
continue to maintain close liaison with the CHP. Staff are reminded to pay
attention to personal hygiene and to stay vigilant. They should seek medical
advice immediately if feeling unwell.
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EPD to develop new waste-to-energy
facilities to gradually phase out
landfills

     The Government set out in the Waste Blueprint for Hong Kong 2035 and
Hong Kong's Climate Action Plan 2050 the goals of "Zero Landfill" and carbon
neutrality. To achieve the goals, Hong Kong needs sufficient waste-to-energy
(WtE) facilities to handle municipal solid waste (MSW), together with
promoting waste reduction and clean recycling. The Environmental Protection
Department (EPD) announced today (January 25) the commencement of the
planning studies on developing new WtE facilities.

     The two existing landfills in Hong Kong receive an average of 11 000
tonnes of MSW in total daily. Regarding the greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions
associated with waste management, the decomposition of MSW in landfills is
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the major source. Waste management has therefore become the third major
source of GHG emissions locally in recent years. To move away from the
reliance on landfills for MSW disposal by around 2035 and to achieve carbon
neutrality in waste management before 2050, the Government is not only
committed to promoting waste reduction at source and various means of
recycling, but also developing sufficient WtE facilities with a view to
transforming unavoidable and non-recyclable MSW into resources
comprehensively.

     A spokesman for the EPD said, "The Integrated Waste Management
Facilities Phase 1, I·PARK1, which is now being built near Shek Kwu Chau,
will be the first WtE facility that adopts advanced incineration technology
to treat MSW in Hong Kong. An air pollution control system that is more
stringent than the corresponding European Union standard will be installed in
I·PARK1 to ensure that air emissions will not cause adverse impacts to the
surrounding environment. I·PARK1 is targeted for commissioning in 2025 with a
treatment capacity of 3 000 tonnes of MSW daily. To keep abreast of the
times, Hong Kong needs to build more WtE facilities with a view to
transforming all unavoidable and non-recyclable waste into resources as well
as boosting the portion of electricity generation from WtE sources."

     When planning for the development of I·PARK1, the EPD carried out an in-
depth study on the middle ash lagoon at Tsang Tsui in Tuen Mun as one of the
potential sites under consideration. The EPD will commence in the first half
of this year a fresh round of both the Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA)
and the technical studies for the Tsang Tsui site, with a treatment capacity
preliminarily set at around 4 000 tonnes of MSW per day. Also, the department
plans to commence a comprehensive territory-wide site search study in
parallel to identify other potential sites suitable for developing similar
WtE facilities across the territory, followed by the associated EIA and
technical studies, with due consideration of geographical location, available
land, environmental impacts, waste transportation arrangements, the overall
distribution of waste management infrastructure, and more. The modern WtE
facilities will adopt advanced technology and integrate with public amenities
or green tourism concepts to maximise synergy through co-locating public
facilities that can widely benefit members of the public.

     The spokesman said that landfills are still necessary to treat MSW
before adequate WtE facilities have been fully commissioned. During this
transitional period, the two landfills in the New Territories will be
extended to a limited extent. Following an open tender process, Veolia
Environmental Services Hong Kong Limited has won the contract to design,
build and operate the North East New Territories Landfill extension. The
corresponding construction works will commence early this year and more
stringent environmental protection measures will be implemented. In addition
to real-time monitoring and reporting of a wide range of environmental
parameters, a dedicated website will be set up to report the environmental
monitoring and auditing data and results to the public. For the West New
Territories (WENT) Landfill, the landfill extension area has been
significantly reduced by half from around 200 hectares to only around 100
hectares from the original design. The open tender exercise for the WENT



extension project will be conducted this year.

     The spokesman added that developing MSW treatment infrastructure to
transform MSW into resources through waste incineration for generation of
electricity forms an integral part of the overall waste management strategies
of many advanced cities (the relevant information is tabulated in the Annex).
Modern WtE facilities have already been proved as safe, efficient and
decarbonising while converting waste into electricity. By complementing the
blueprints for environmental protection in waste reduction and
decarbonisation, the WtE facilities would support Hong Kong on its way to
achieving carbon neutrality before 2050.


